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Structure Fire Contained on Mannthey Road – Concerns Raised Over Property Conditions
Corbett, OR – At approximately 1:14 a.m. on Monday, May 12th, Corbett Fire was dispatched to a reported structure fire in the 2500 block of Mannthey Road. This address is known to the district due to ongoing issues with unauthorized occupants and prior emergency responses.
The first arriving unit found multiple structures and RV trailers fully involved, along with a significant amount of debris on the property also burning. Several individuals were seen leaving the scene in vehicles, shouting that "everyone is safe."
Fire crews worked quickly to contain and extinguish the fire, successfully preventing its spread beyond the property. Following suppression efforts, firefighters encountered a strong sewage odor. Corbett Fire notified both the Multnomah County Sanitarian and the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ). The County sanitarian advised it was a building and plumbing code issue. As of this release, DEQ has not responded.
Corbett Fire is aware that neighboring residents have submitted numerous complaints over the years regarding illegal activities at the location.
“We are extremely proud of the fast and professional response by our firefighters,” said Chief Rick Wunsch. “Had this fire occurred during the summer months under dry conditions, the potential for a fast-moving wildfire threatening nearby properties would have been significantly greater.”
An investigation is ongoing. Further inquiries can be directed to Corbett Fire District

